
  

Southern Ohio Forest Rally, 12-14 June 2025 

DECISION 3 

From: The Stewards       Date: 12 June 2025 

To: The Event Organizers and Crew of Car 985   Time: 13:50 

The Stewards, having been alerted by the Clerk of the course Justin Pritchard of an inquiry 
submitted by the entered driver of Car 985 — Carr/Cochenour — to change their car class from 
Regional O4WD to Regional L4WD have considered and determined the following: 
 

Time: The change request was received as an official inquiry at 7:04 on 11 June 2025 

 

Session: The period after the close of Registration (19:00 6 June 2025) and prior to the posting of the 
final start order 

 

Rules: GCR 4.11.a, 4.15, and 6.2.3.o governing requests for changes after the close of 
entries 
RTR 4.4 governing rules for L4WD class 
 

Decision: The organizers are NOT authorized to change the entered car class for car 985 to 
Regional L4WD.  

 

Reasons: 

• Following technical inspection of car 985, Technical Inspector Doug Nagy informed the 
crew what they needed to change on the car to be in compliance with the L4WD rules. 
The crew chose to not make the required changes and will remain in O4WD. 

Competitors are reminded that they have the right to appeal certain decisions of the Stewards, in 

accordance with Article 9 of the ARA General Competition Rules. 

 

Mark A. Williams, Senior Steward    J.B. Niday, Event Steward 


